


Dear Primetime friends, 

We have missed seeing you over 

the past year so thought we would 

share some of our news and photos 

from Spring and Summer Term.



Little did we 

know that when 

term ended in 

December we 

would not see 

boarders back 

in school until 

March.

The snow in 

January lifted 

spirits 

everywhere



After online learning 

there was time for other 

activities...



and then the boarders 

started returning...



...and 

showed off 

those 

baking 

skills they 

had learnt 

over 

lockdown





and of course, Easter was filled 

with smiles, laughter, and most 

importantly... chocolate



then before we knew it, 

the summer term was 

upon us!



we played games, 

enjoyed the sun with 

walks into Godalming, 

and Divine and Norah 

showed off their 

creative talents



the girls 

enjoyed 

the 

'Activities 

of the 

Week' such 

as baking 

and 

leather 

work...



... and decorating tiles



...and pom 

pom 

making, 

inflatable 

fun, 

polymer 

clay, and 

beading



and their weekends 

were no less exciting! 

filled with laser tag...



...and making 

their own 

pizzas!



...and spending time at 

the beach, and playing 

cards together



they ate cake, 

celebrated 

birthdays and spent 

time 'hanging around' 

in the woods



Our woods also provide the perfect 

place for our camp fire circle and 

smores



and first form 

showed sixth form 

who's boss in the 

tennis match of the 

century!



Thank you to all the boarding staff 

for their work and dedication this 

term and thank you to the 

boarders for making the boarding 

community such a lovely home.

We hope you have a lovely summer, 

and we hope to see you next year.


